

CEDARWOOD ASSOCIATION

| President - El 340 Florence Road | lie Lyman 899—7369 | Recording Secretary - 17 Hamilton Road | Amy | Eastwood 893-3783 |
|--|-----------------------|---|------|----------------------------------|
| Vice-President - Ju 24 Cedarwood Avenue | - | Treasurer - 30 Harland Road | Ben | Kilgore 899 - 7346 |
| Past Presidents | | | | |
| Joe Shea | 1978 | Kevin Lyman | 198 | 3 |
| Jim Donovan | 1979 | Jane Ravid | 1984 | 4 |
| Donna Meeker | 198Ø | Leslie & Ben Kilgore | 198 | 5 |
| Howard Rock | 1981, 1982 | - | | |

October 4, 1986

Brandeis Requests Use of Cedarwood Playground

It has come to our attention that Brandeis University is seeking permission from the Parks and Recreation Department to "use the Cedarwood Playground on a limited three-month schedule during the academic year...for touch football intramural competition from October 1 to November 15, 1986 and softball intramurals from April 1 to April 30." This would include access to the basketball court. According to the director of athletics they would be on the field after 3:00 p.m. when in use.

In return for use of the field the athletic director indicates that Brandeis University's Dept. of Physical Plant and Facilities "will remove the ruts in the softball outfield and generally maintain the field, reseeding if necessary...fix up the basketball court, replacing the rims and backboards if necessary and painting in the appropriate lines."

In addition, Brandeis would be willing to "run clinics for the children in the neighborhood on the Cedarwood Field at mutually agreeable times"...possibly to "run a basketball clinic there during the Boston Celtics Rookie Camp next summer, especially if the basketball court is made available to the Celtics during their time at Brandeis."

Do we want the Parks and Rec. Dept. to grant permission to Brandeis to use the Cedarwood playground for the purposes stated above? It has been noted that football players were using the playground on a recent Sunday afternoon. Councillor Graves has gone on record as being opposed to this request.

Some individuals have expressed interest in forming a committee to determine the prevailing opinion of Cedarwood residents and, should permission be granted, monitor the terms of the agreement. A meeting will be held on Tuesday evening, October 14 at 8:00 at 24 Cedarwood Avenue for anyone wishing to be on this committee.

If you have an opinion on this matter or wish to serve on the committee, please fill out the tearsheet below and return it to 24 Cedarwood Avenue by October 14. The Cedarwood Association will report its position to the Parks and Rec. Dept. before the vote is taken on October 22. (Please turn over)

Comments re Brandeis University's request to use Cedarwood Playground

Are you interested in serving on the committee? Yes No
If yes, list name and phone. Return to 24 Cedarwood Avenue.

Report on Picnic

Although the weather on August 23 was not as sunny or as warm as we had hoped, sixty-five people of all ages came together to partake of the food and relax in the woodsy setting. We were very happy to meet several new families. Thank you to all who helped and all who came.

Apple Picking

Come join us for apple picking and bring a blanket and a picnic lunch! We will meet at the George Hill Orchards in South Lancaster on Sunday, October 19th at 1:00 p.m. (Raindate: Oct. 26)
The orchard also operates a peanut hut, refreshment stand and wagon rides. For more information, contact Leslie Kilgore, 899-7346. We look forward to celebrating the harvest with you!

(Directions: Go west on Rte. 2, take Lancaster/Lunenberg Exit - Go towards Lancaster, turn right on Rte. 117 and left on Langen Road; follow sign to orchard.)

Scholarship Money Appropriation/Selection Criteria

We will be meeting on Tuesday evening, October 28 at the Kilgore's home (30 Harland Road) for the purpose of appropriating money for the Cedarwood Association scholarship and of discussing selection criteria. All interested members are invited to attend. A brief officers' meeting will follow.

Activities

Caroling is planned for December and the Annual Meeting and election of officers will take place in January.

Services Committee

The following Cedarwood residents are offering their services to the community:

Home Repairs

Charles Faulstitch - including minor plumbing repairs, appliances, carpentry (bookcases), handwork; (893-8995)

Robert Ripley - appliance repairs, washers, driers, stoves, disposals; (893-4325)

Steve Gardner - carpentry, wood work (899-9617)

Tutoring

Nick Saran - computer software and hardware (647-1249)
Marilyn LeFort - elementary and special education (894-5391)
Sandy Gardner - elementary education - all subjects (894-9617)

<u>Visiting Nurse</u>

Debby Lenza (893-4565)

Who else can provide services? Let us know and we will advertise for you in the newsletter. If you need any other services that are not listed here, please let us know that also. Contact Leslie Kilgore at 30 Harland Road (899-7346).

Swap-a-Tool: We'd like to start a neighborhood swap. If you are in need of tools, furniture, yard equipment, etc. or have something available for others to borrow, fill in the information below and send to Leslie Kilgore, 30 Harland Road. It will then be listed in our newsletter.